# **EWCV Newsletter – May 2013**

## New Address in Winnipeg for EWCV Head Office

a) At the end of June 2013 The Post Office will no longer re-address old addresses to our new address.

Please take note of the new mailing address: Eagles Wings Children's Village

#712-133 Niakwa Road Winnipeg, Manitoba R2M 5J5 Canada

Phone: Pat Bates at 204-254-5409 or email: pmbates@shaw.ca

b) Please take note also our <u>current email address</u> is bapeckham@gmail .com, We no longer can receive emails from our old email address. Thank you.

#### **Progress Report for Ann**

Ann completed her 33rd and last radiation treatment this past Monday, April 29th. Thank you so much to many of you who have been praying for Ann's treatment and healing. Thank you also for the emails and cards with such encouraging words. We apologize if we didn't get back to you to thank you personally. We have some great news. When the doctors were proceeding to perform the first of four internal radiation treatments, the doctor in charge announced that they couldn't continue and wouldn't be able to do any internal treatments because there was no tumor to be found. What an answer to prayer. They added on eight extra external radiations, but that is now all behind us completely. They had earlier cancelled chemo treatments and this was also good news for us.

# **Speaking Engagements**

Ann is now looking great and feeling fine. We are now quite ready to travel and speak about our project EWCV wherever we are invited to speak. We have a power point presentation available to share if a projector is made available. Ann has two more doctor's appointments, one in June and one July 30<sup>th</sup> for the three month follow up. Then, good Lord willing, with a good bill of health being clean of cancer, we will be ready to return to Uganda in August if we can get tickets back as soon as possible. We have booked a speaking engagement for May 26<sup>th</sup> here in Winnipeg and will be visiting our home church, Parkside Gospel Church on Sunday, May 12<sup>th</sup>. We are planning a trip to Moose Jaw, SK, to visit sister Gloria Bassett and her clan during the week of May 13<sup>th</sup> to 18<sup>th</sup>.

Other than that we are open to invitations, even during the week, to speak in schools or small groups or individuals. Our contact information is located at the end of this newsletter. Sundays open are: May 19<sup>th</sup>, June 2<sup>nd</sup>, 9<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup>, 23<sup>rd</sup>, 30<sup>th</sup>, July 7<sup>th</sup>, 14<sup>th</sup>, 21<sup>st</sup>, and 28<sup>th</sup>.

#### Half Marathon Run by Jaimee Schmidt

with all the information needed:

Jaimee Schmidt is a young lady working as a Civil Engineer in Brandon. She was raised most of her life in Dauphin attending Parkside Gospel Church, our home church. She has visited EWCV in Uganda now three times and is a member of the Canadian Board of EWCV. She sponsors two orphaned children at EWCV. If you wish to find out why Jaimee is running once again for EWCV and to perhaps sponsor Jaimee for her run, you can check out her blog

http://wanderingjaimee.blogspot.ca/2013/04/my-half-marathon-for-ewcv.html

#### Visitors with the Macris Family in Uganda

Dr. Haris Macris and Maria are hosting his mother, Alky Macris, along with brother Neil Macris, and others from Athens, Greece. Neil and his team are working on constructing a shelter to cover the playground structure near the primary school of EWCV. He will be the guest preacher on Sunday at Lubumba Community Church at the property and Alky will be speaking to the ladies on staff of EWCV sharing about her life as a missionary from Greece to the jungles of Irian Jaya some years ago with her husband, Costas Macris. They later returned to Greece where they founded what is now known as Hellenic Ministries with her eldest son, Johnathan Macris, now serving as President. Hellenic Ministries is nearly ready to open a medical clinic on the site of EWCV property with Dr. Haris Macris overseeing the project. He has hired a local Ugandan Nurse, Mildred Kawuma, who is working three days a week presently using space in the primary school. What a blessing and an answer to prayer for the children and staff of EWCV to have medical facilities right on the property.

#### **Praise Items**

We the Lord for all the provisions He has provided so far.

- For the Clinic that will soon be opened.
- For the donors who supplied donations for mattresses, sheets and hut roof repairs.
- For all the volunteering services with Macris family and EWCV's that have come and gone and those still there
- For donation of clothing for the children

## **Prayer Requests**

- For Lord's covering and protection over all our EWCV staff, children and volunteers as they carry on in our absence.
- For more sponsors
- For provisions to finish Family 3 housing.
- For provisions needed for upkeep and repairs
- For a safe trip back to Uganda

### **Donate Online Option**

It is now possible to donate to Eagles Wings Children's Village online, via Paypal, either by using your PayPal account or by using your credit card.

To do this, go to our website (<a href="http://eagleswingschildrensvillage.com/">http://eagleswingschildrensvillage.com/</a>), scroll down to the bottom of the page, and click on the orange Donate button in the box in the right hand corner.

Fill in the amount you want to donate.

- a) If you have a PayPal account, type in your e-mail address and your PayPal password.
- b) If <u>you do not</u> have a Paypal account, you can donate by credit card by clicking on <u>Continue</u> under the question "Don't have a PayPal account? and then supplying your credit card information

# **Donate Stocks Option**

It is now possible to donate stocks to Eagles Wings Children's Village. If you have stocks that you would like to donate to Eagles Wings,

**Contact:** Pat Bates (pmbates@shaw.ca or 204-254-5309) and she will mail or e-mail you our EWCV Securities Transfer Form. Complete the form and mail it back to Pat Bates at:

Eagles Wings Children's Village, #712-133 Niakwa Road,

Winnipeg, Manitoba, R2M 5J5,

Canada Website: www.eagleswingschildrensvillage.com

## For Financial Information:

Contact Pat Bates: 204-254-5309 Email: pmbates@shaw.ca

### For Child/Staff/General Information:

Contact Francie Humby: 204-257-2483 Email: f\_humby@hotmail.com

#### **Donations**

- " UK Contact "Love in Action"; Email: alan@ugandamail.com
- " USA *Real Partners Uganda*; 523 Lafayette Blvd., Brigantine, NJ 08203 USA; Email: realpartnersuganda@gmail.com
- " Europe *Hellenic Ministries;* Lydias 12, 11527, Athens, Greece; Phone: +30.210.77.79.845 or Email: <a href="mailto:marina\_karavas@hotmail.com">marina\_karavas@hotmail.com</a>

\_\_\_\_\*\*Please indicate that your donation is for Eagles Wings Children's Village\*\*\_\_\_\_

## Mailing Address for Bill & Ann during their Stay in Canada:

Bill & Ann Peckham, #734-85 Garry Street, Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada, R3C 4J5.

Phone numbers: Apartment: 204-949-1010 Extension 260. Cell: 204-451-4390.

Anyone wishing not to receive this letter/email please let us know. Thank You.